Cevallos, Pedro

From: Cevallos, Pedro

Sent: Tuesday, September 01, 2020 5:28 PM
To: Cevallos, Pedro

Subject: FW: Regency Park Area

From: Jon Anastasakis

Sent: Tuesday, September 1, 2020 4:36 PM

To: Berglund, Lisa <LBerglund@|akeforestca.gov>
Cc: 'Donnie Martin'

Subject: Regency Park Area

To the Mayor and City Council Members.

It has come to my attention that our Lake Forest city has plans to sell the land off Regency Pkwy that is now considered
forest area. This area is currently used by various bikers for off-roading activities.

To sell this land, means it will go to a developer and future construction. That is totally inappropriate and not
recommended by anyone in the communities next to this area. Osterman street is totally full cars park on the streets with
no availability to park anywhere else. We already have had several issues with speeding and inappropriate parking on
Regency.

The city took away the proposed parking at Regency park 20 years ago and now many visitors park on our streets in front
of our homes. You should not build additional homes in this area for the sole purpose of generating monies. The people
that you represent do not want this.

Please do the right thing and reject this motion to sell this land.
Build an additional part with appropriate parking.

Regards,
Jon J. Anastasakis





